ANNEXURE 12
A REPORT ON THE PROGRESS OF STUDIES BEING CONDUCTED BY THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN ON INTERVENTIONS IDENTIFIED IN THE RECONCILIATION STRATEGY
1. WC/WDM and treated effluent use
Information will be forwarded later.
2. TMG Feasibility Study and Pilot Project

The contract for the drilling of exploratory boreholes in the TMG Aquifer was awarded in March 2008, with drilling having commenced in April.  The aim of the core drilling to be done during this contract is to obtain hydrogeological information that will inform the selection of a site to establish a pilot wellfield in the next phase of the study. 

The contract allowed for a winter stoppage to give the City the option of halting drilling activities during winter to address land owners concerns of damage to the environment during wet ground conditions.  Drilling continued into July, when worked was stopped for winter.

The exploratory borehole drilling contract is expected to be completed in September 2009. 

3. TMG Ecological and Hydro(geo)logical Monitoring

The contract for implementing the monitoring protocol, compiled during the earlier phases of the TMG feasibility study, was awarded in June 2007.  The professional service provider has worked closely with the TMG project team during the inception phase of the contract to ensure that the protocol is correctly implemented.  The preparatory work (installation of equipment, etc) is currently being conducted to allow the additional parameters to be monitored as part of this contract.

4. Desalination Pilot Plant

The City has started the process of compiling the bid documentation for appointing a professional service provider to investigate various issues relating to establishing a pilot plant, including obtaining environmental authorisation to construct the plant.

5. Management of the Atlantis Aquifer

The management of the Atlantis Aquifer, to ensure that this resource is operated optimally, is an ongoing issue being addressed by the City.  Besides being an intervention identified by the Reconciliation Strategy, because of the strategic importance of the Scheme to the bulk water supply system of the City it is an important objective to ensure that the Scheme is operated effectively to ensure optimal yield.  It is being addressed as part of the operation of the Scheme.

6. Lourens River Diversion, Cape Flats Aquifer, Newlands Aquifer

The City intends to appoint (a) professional services provider(s) to investigate these interventions during its 2008/09 financial year, with work effectively starting in the 2009/10 financial year.
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